
By Speed post   
RTI Matter 

DPE-GM-/00175/2014-GM     
Government of India 

Ministry of Heavy Industries & Public Enterprises 
Department of Public Enterprises 

                                ******* 
Public Enterprises Bhawan, 

Block No.14, C.G.O. Complex, 
Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110003. 

 

                                                                                                                Dated: 21st November, 2014. 
To. 
 

Shri  Kamlesh Kumar Sharma 
S-439, 3rd floor, School Block,  
Shakarpur, Delhi – 110092. 
 

Subject: - Furnishing information under RTI Act 2005. 
 

Sir, 

 Please refer to your RTI application dated 07-10-2014, which has been received in the 

Department of Public Enterprises from D/o Expenditure on 27-10-14 vide DPE reference no. 

DPENT/R/2014/00289 seeking information under RTI Act, 2005. The information in respect of issue 

raised in your application is furnished as under: 

Reply  

The information sought in your RTI is in form of queries, which do not form ‘Information’ within the 

provisions of RTI Act 2005.  As per RTI Act, CPIO is required to provide information as available 

with him in the form of O.M., notifications, rules, regulations, orders, letters and circulars etc. 

Queries / clarifications or interpretation of information is outside the preview of the Right to 

Information Act, 2005. The CPIO is not supposed to create information; or to interpret information.  

However, as far as CPSEs are concerned, the essential qualifications and recruitment rule for all 

posts below Board level is framed by the management of individual CPSE. Department of Public 

Enterprises has not issued any guidelines in this regard. For further clarifications your RTI  

application is forwarded to Department of Official Languages, Ministry of Home Affairs to provide 

you requisite information, if any.     

2. The Appellate Authority in this case is Shri Ashok Kumar Pavadia, Joint Secretary, DPE, 

Room No.- 404, Block No.-14, CGO Complex, Public Enterprises Bhawan, Department of Public 

Enterprises, Lodhi Road, New Delhi – 110003. 

Encl. as above.                                             Yours sincerely, 

 
                            (J.N. Prasad) 

Director & CPIO-GM Div. 

Copy to :  
Nodal officer, RTI, 
Department of Official Languages, 
Ministry of Home Affairs, New Delhi. 

 

 


